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NOTICE OF MOTION 
 
 

SUBMITTED BY:  Councillor Terry Landsberg 
 
COUNCIL MEETING: Ordinary Meeting 22 July 2021 
 
I hereby notify my intention to move the following motion at the Ordinary Meeting to take place 
on Thursday, 22 July 2021.  
 
That Council – 
 

(a) does not support the proposal by the Queensland Government to repurpose, 
upgrade and refurbish the Caloundra Watch House at 3 Gregson Place, Caloundra 
as a youth remand centre, for the following reasons: 

 
(i) lack of engagement with Council and the community on the proposal for the 

site 
 

(ii) lack of clarity on the extent and nature of the proposed facility and its intended 
operations 

 
(iii) the potential impacts of the proposed youth remand centre on neighbouring 

uses of the site 
 

(iv) the absence of any identification of the proposed facility in the Justice and 
Public Safety Asset Class of the State Infrastructure Plan (2020 Capital Plan 
update) 
 

(v) the absence of public information demonstrating other site options considered 
by the Queensland Government and the outcomes of the assessment of those 
alternative options and 
 

(vi) concerns about the availability of relevant human services support 
arrangements for a youth remand centre at this location. 

 
(b) calls on the Queensland Government to abandon its plans for the repurposing of 

the Caloundra Watch House as currently proposed and engage in genuine 
consultation with Council and impacted communities prior to initiating any 
proposals for a youth remand centre, and 

 
(c) authorise the Chief Executive Officer to inform the Department of Children and 

Youth Justice and Multicultural Affairs of Council’s position on this matter.   
 
 
 
 
Councillor Terry Landsberg Date  14/7/2021 
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To all Councillors and Executive Leadership Team members 
 
I notify that I have received notification from Councillor Landsberg that he intends to move the 
motion as shown above at the Ordinary Meeting to be held on 22 July 2021. 
 
In accordance with section 16 (4) of the Standing Orders of the Sunshine Coast Council 2020, I 
certify that the motion as shown above complies with sections 16 (1) and 16 (2) of the 
aforementioned Standing Orders. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                              14 July 2021 
………………………………………………. …………………………………. 
Emma Thomas Date 
Chief Executive Officer  
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